

City of Madison

City of Madison Madison, WI 53703 www.cityofmadison.com

Agenda - Approved SOLID WASTE ADVISORY COMMITTEE

Thursday, November 6, 2014

4:45 PM

1501 W. Badger Rd.

If you need an interpreter, translator, materials in alternate formats or other accommodations to access this service, activity or program, please call the phone number below immediately.

Si necesita un intérprete, un traductor, materiales en formatos alternativos u otros arreglos para acceder a este servicio, actividad o programa, comuníquese inmediatamente al número de teléfono que figura a continuación.

Yog tias koj xav tau ib tug neeg txhais lus, ib tug neeg txhais ntawv, cov ntaub ntawv ua lwm yam los sis lwm cov kev pab kom siv tau qhov kev pab, kev ua num los sis kev pab cuam no, thov hu rau tus xov tooj hauv qab no tam sim no.

CALL TO ORDER / ROLL CALL

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Spetember 4, 2014: http://madison.legistar.com/Calendar.aspx

PUBLIC COMMENT

DISCLOSURES AND RECUSALS

Members of the body should make any required disclosures or recusals under the City's Ethics Code.

NEW BUSINESS

2015 Streets Division Budget

DISCUSSION ITEMS

3. 19418

35078

A committee discussion on issues related to recycling in public places and at special events. The discussion will also cover issues related to recovering organics at special events.

..Body

As part of the City of Madison's commitment to zero waste, the Solid Waste Advisory Committee will be discussing the status of recycling in public places such as the State Street Mall, City parks and bus shelters, and street corners. The Committee will also be looking at the recycling at special

events and at issues surrounding the recovery of organics from special events. The Committee will look at how we got to our current situation, barriers to improvement and try to develop a plan to increase recovery of materials and prepare to recover more organics as we move closer to an organics program.

Notes from 8/7/14

The committee discussed issues surrounding recycling in public places and away form home. Parks does not require recycling for all of its permits. Recycling is required with events that have Street Use permits. The Concerts on the Square program is unique. They have volunteers that direct concert goers to the proper container for their material.

Areas for the committee to look at include convenience stores/gas stations, public spaces like street corners and especially parks, shopping malls. Many difference areas of responsibility. Streets, Parks, and Building Inspection are all involved in one way or another. Staff will work to get representatives form Parks and BI to attend future meetings.

Streets may wish to consider doing an audit of street corner litter containers to find out what is in them and where the greatest concentration of recyclables in the trash occurs. Corners/bus stops are hampered by lack of space for two containers. Recycling and refuse containers ned to be side by side or very close to each other for it to work.

Notes from 9/4/14

The committee did not have time to take up this item.

35421

Discussion of the status of the City's electronics recycling program..Body The City of Madison has been part of a group of communities that contract for electronics recycling. This group approach has resulted in better pricing for the program. In June, new bids were sought and the group made a switch from URT Recycling to 5R Processors. The new agreement took effect on July 1. Since the change in vendors, the Streets Division has encountered significant problems with 5 R processors doing timely pick ups. This has resulted in large numbers of TV's and other items sitting in yards at our drop off sites at Badger Rd and Sycamore Av. After numerous attempts to get the problem solved, the Streets Division has received permission to leave the group and contract with URT for the next six months. This will result in slightly higher costs for the City.

The Streets Division received permission form Purchasing to enter into a six month contract with URT to recycle its electronics. In less than two weeks URT removed over 100,000 pounds of electronics for recycling and the drop off sites were cleaned up and reorganized. URT is also accepting the hosuehold batteries being collected in the program. We anticipate being able to extend the contract with URT after the six month period is over.

5R processors has indicated that they have no problem with the change.

ADJOURNMENT